ST. PETER'S CATHOLIC FIRST SCHOOL (ACADEMY)

Our Lady of Lourdes Multi-Academy Company
"Love God and Love One Another"



Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back! Usually during this half-term we are busy preparing for Christmas and although we can continue to do many things there are obviously things that we will be unable to do due to national guidance and social distancing. The staff are busy thinking creatively to ensure that we are still able to celebrate the birth of Jesus and that the children our still able to enjoy the magic of Christmas just in a different way.

On Wednesday 11th November we will be holding a non-uniform day and we have asked children to come to school wearing red clothes and donate £1.00 to the Royal British Legion through our Parent Pay as we are unable to have collections for poppies this year. Alternatively, if your child usually attends Rainbows, Brownies, Beavers or Cubs they may come to school wearing their uniform as I know this year they are unable to participate in any Remembrance Day services or parades. Year 2 are busy working on an art project and some of our Year 4 pupils have participated in our annual Our Lady of Lourdes MAC Remembrance Day service, albeit this year it is to be a virtual service.

This week we have reintroduced hot lunches for children in Reception and Year One only. This has been successful, and I would like to thank parents for pre-ordering meals and the school and catering staff for working within the new guidance to ensure that this can happen. I am especially proud of the children for taking to the changes in routine really well. to it. We will continue to keep the situation under review and keep you informed of any further changes.

Unfortunately, due to the National Lockdown our annual school photographs that were due to take place next week have been postponed until the Spring. We will keep you updated regarding a new date.

Weekly Prayer

During the month of November we remember all those who have died. This weekend we will be commemorating Remembrance Sunday.

Dear Lord,

We remember those who were willing to fight in wars long ago; and we offer our thanks. We remember those who are fighting now, and we ask for strength. We remember those left behind, sad or worried, and we ask for comfort. We remember places in the world where there is still war, and we pray for peace. Amen

Nick Harding

Website: www.stpeters-bromsgrove.co.uk Tel: 01527 831872



This morning I was delighted to announce the results of our House and Sports Captain elections. Mrs. Richardson has written a message below. Well done everyone and congratulations.

Remember "Wash hands. Cover face. Make space".

Take care and keep safe. Have a lovely weekend.

Kind regards, Mrs. Clubley

House and Sports Captain Elections

Well done to all the Year 4 children who put themselves forward to be considered for the roles of House and Sports Captains. They worked hard writing and practising video speeches to explain why they felt they would make good leaders. All of the candidates did a great job persuading people to vote for them and I know it was a difficult task for everyone to choose who to vote for. The anonymous votes have been counted and calculated, revealing our new Captains as...

St Andrew's	St David's	St George's	St Patrick's
House Captain	House Captain	House Captain	House Captain
Scarlett J	Amelie	Lily	Will
Vice House Captain	Vice House Captain	Vice House Captain	Vice House Captain
Brodie	Vincent	Isaac B	Alicia
Sports Captain	Sports Captain	Sports Captain	Sports Captain
Scarlett W	Charlie	Isaac C	Izzy
Vice Sports Captain	Vice Sports Captain	Vice Sports Captain	
Harry A	Matthew	Molly	

Website: www.stpeters-bromsgrove.co.uk Tel: 01527 831872



Celebration Awards			
Class	Catholic Schools Pupil Profile Certificate	Handwriting Award	Captain Resilience
Butterflies	Sanachi has shown that she is learned by using her sound mat independently to write about where her leaf man blew to 'spas' (space).		Matilda for always showing good listening and being a good role model for others.
Bees	Orla has shown that she is wise for representing the number 1 on a clock by showing the correct time of 1 o'clock.		Aria for trying and not giving up when finding different ways to represent her numbers.
Dragonflies	Olivia has shown that she is faith-filled by sharing lots of facts about the celebration of Mass and talking about her own experiences during RE.	Rianne	Arlo for trying his best during phonics by identifying digraphs.
Grasshoppers	Evelyn has shown that she is attentive by showing enthusiasm when discussing Guy Fawkes and the gunpowder plot.	Jack	Riley for never giving up when using cubes to represent number bonds to 10.
Hedgehogs	Freya has shown that she is prophetic by always setting a good example to others.	Ethan	Jake for never being afraid to ask for help.
Squirrels	Sienna has shown that she is faith-filled by sharing her wealth of knowledge about Baptism during our RE lessons this week.	Ruby	Nikola for knowing when to listen and helping others to do the same.
Badgers	Owen has shown that he is <i>learned</i> by writing a fantastic description about Oliver meeting Fagin.	Oliver	Charlie for trying hard and never giving up with his work despite having his arm in a sling.
Foxes	Isla has shown that she is eloquent by writing an exciting 'show not tell' description of Oliver meeting Fagin.	Jacob	Megan for persevering in Maths and not giving up when it can be difficult.
Owls	Jake has shown that he is compassionate by always thinking of other people's feelings.	George	Harry for not giving up when solving tricky Maths problems.
Woodpeckers	Scarlett has shown that she is eloquent by sharing her ideas and predictions clearly about the story 'The First Drawing'.	Vincent	Bella for always trying hard with her work even when it is difficult.

Website: www.stpeters-bromsgrove.co.uk Tel: 01527 831872

